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Dear 

This is in response to your appeal of Claims Group 
settlement Z-2867734, dated June 5, 1992, which denied your 
claim for a refund of excess weight charges. We have 
reviewed your request and must affirm that denial. 

The record indicates that pursuant to a permanent change of 
station move in January 1990 you were entitled to a weight 
allowance of 13,500 pounds. You exceeded that allowance by 
an adjusted amount of 2,013 pounds. The resulting excess 
weight charges were deducted from your pay . You contend 
that at least part of that excess weight consisted of 
professional books, papers, and equipment which were 
included in your household goods. You requested that the 
Army reduce the weight of your shipment to account for your 
professional materials. The Army declined to make that 
adjustment , and you have appealed the Claims Group's denial 
of your claim for refund of the excess weight charges. 

Questions as to whether and to what extent a member exceeds 
his weight allowance for a shipment of household goods and 
whether or not certain items are classified as professional 
materials are generally considered to be matters reserved 
for administrative determination, not normally subject to 
further review. In the absence of clear error, this Office 
generally will not auestion a service's determination in 
such matters. . 
B-196994, May 9, 1980. 

In your situation your household goods were not reweighed, 
the Army decided not to recal cul ate the weight of your 
househol d goods after th€ f act to account for professional 
books, papers, and equipment. As stated in the Claims Group 
settlement, governing regulations do not provide for after 
the fact weight reconstructions. Nor do the regulations 
mandate that request from members that household goods be 
reweighed be granted. We see nothing clearly erroneous in 
this decision. This Office wi ll therefore not disturb the 
Army's determination. 



We find no error of fact or law in the Claims Group's 
settlement, which accordingly is affirmed. 

Sincerely yours, 

J'~ ~, 
James F. Hinchman 
General Counsel 

cc: Department of the Army 
HQ 266t: TFC 
Attn: Ru~olph Hadwig AEUFC-FT 
Unit 129001-05 
APO New York 09007-0137 

2 B-251563 




